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Mōrena,
 
Official Information Request – Our Ref  2022/06: Obligation to disclose liability for Paris Agreement
commitments
 
The Institute is in the process of  finalising a draft discussion paper: Discussion Paper 2021/04 – An Accounting
Dilemma: Does a commitment to purchase offshore carbon credits create a requirement to disclose that obligation in the financial
statements of  the New Zealand Government? (2021, draft attached).
 
We note that the ‘Independent Audit Report of  the Controller and Auditor – General’ states in the 2022
Financial Statements of  the Government of  New Zealand (p. 36) that: ‘We reviewed the annual financial statements of
other governments to see whether they had recognised a liability for their Paris Agreement commitments’
[bold added].
 

Q1: Does this statement mean that no ‘other governments’ reviewed recognised this liability? Can you
confirm our assumption is correct?
 
Q2: Can you list the ‘other governments’ that were included in your review and provide links to their
respective financial statements?

 
Q3: In completing your review, did you look to see if  the governments concerned had a similar
requirement in law ‘to meets its international obligations under … the Paris Agreement’. See New
Zealand’s below.
 
Q4: If  you prepared a memo, paper or report on this topic, can we please have a copy?
 
Q5: Can you provide any relevant correspondence with Treasury on this matter? We appreciate that
‘whether to disclose or not’ is a matter of  judgement; our aim is simply to gain a detailed
understanding of  the reasoning behind that judgement.

 
Our current thinking is that if  the NZ government is committed to pay the liability in 2030, it is in the public’s
interest to include that liability in the financial statements in 2023 (in some form). In this way, New Zealanders
can work harder today to reduce the size of  this liability in 2030.
 
Thank you for your help in this matter.
 
Best wishes, Wendy
 
Wendy McGuinnessWendy McGuinness
Chief Execu2ve
 

McGuinness Ins2tute Te Hononga Waka
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The McGuinness Ins2tute is a non-par2san think tank working towards a sustainable future, contribu2ng strategic foresight through evidence-
based research and policy analysis.
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